
SPHS SAC MEETING MINUTES - 1/13/20 
6PM 

SPHS MEDIA CENTER 
 
- Frances Masterson opened the SAC meeting with discussion surrounding the potential need for a new 
secretary as Kathy Schenato likely to step down off of the board. Our back up plan included other 
members that will take notes during each month, as needed. 
 
January - A. Rettig 
February - C. Evans  
March - E. Gonzalez  
April - T. Kaplan 
May - O. Acosta 
 
* please note that the clock in the library needs to be fixed. 
 
- Minutes for the November 2019 meeting were approved: F. Masterson, 1st; D. Lebo, 2nd the motion.  
- Minutes for the December 2019 meeting were approved: F. Masterson, 1st; T. Kaplan. 2nd the motion. 
 
- There was a discussion around the $12,000 balance back in October; SRO funding was not counted in 
that number, so the budget balance seemed to be down to close to $9K as there was a request made 
and approved for $2356.60. 
 
- There was a request made for $1200.  Discussions were surrounding ACT and SAT funding needed for 
students.  A motion was made by  T. Kaplan and was seconded by P. Melton.  Approved.   
 
- District graduation rates were released at 88% and a memo sent out by Dr. Grego.  It was positive news 
with district being tied for first in the state (large dist.category) and tied with Orange County public 
schools.  SPHS numbers improved to 96.1% with 442 out of 446 students graduating.  Discussion 
surrounded graduation rates by Principal Lebo and she explained how the school is impacted negatively 
by students moving, those taking the GED, plus several other factors.  She explained her procedures and 
also answered the question on data manipulation. 
 
- Connor Evans brought up that students will be meeting for the first SGA meeting of the year shortly in 
the month of January. 
 
- Next SAC meetings February 10, March 9, April 13, and May 11th. 
 
Meeting Adjourned: approx. 6:40pm 
 


